
Dear Valued Member, 

  

The DPH Emergency Rule 690.50 Expired January 4, 2021. The Illinois Department of 

Public Health (IDPH) adopted emergency regulation 77 Ill. Admin. Code 690.50, on 

August 7, 2020. 

This regulation was used to enforce the COVID-19 restrictions on businesses and 

schools to require masks, physical distancing (isolation), and capacity limits. 

Emergency regulations adopted by administrative agencies, like IDPH, are not allowed 

to stay in effect for longer than 150 days. 

January 4, 2021 marks 151 days since emergency rule 690.50 was adopted. Since 

IDPH did not adopt a companion proposed rule, beginning today these COVID-19 

restrictions expire. 

That means the health department can no longer write you a citation.  I have included 

the information below for your review.     

Please remember that customers appreciate restaurants taking precautions to keep 

your employees and customers safe.  Although this rule has expired, consumers are 

expecting their safety to be a priority.  I encourage all of you to maintain these 

practices and let your customers know you are taking all the necessary steps to keep 

them safe.  



 



 


